


 

25 September 2024 

Committee Secretary 

Health, Environment and Agriculture Committee 

Parliament House 

George Street 

Brisbane Qld 4000 

Via email: heac@parliament.qld.gov.au  

 

Dear Committee Secretary 

RE: Inquiry into the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 

2024 

The Royal Australian College of General Practitioners (RACGP) welcomes the opportunity to provide a 

submission in response to the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 

2024 (the Bill). 

The RACGP is the voice of general practitioners (GPs) in our growing cities and throughout rural and remote 

Australia. For more than 60 years, we have supported the backbone of Australia’s health system by setting the 

standards for education and practice and advocating for better health and wellbeing for all Australians. 

RACGP position on the proposed amendments 

1. Require cancelled and disqualified practitioners to seek a reinstatement order from a responsible tribunal before 

applying to a National Board for re-registration 

The RACGP supports a nationally consistent requirement for practitioners to seek a reinstatement order if their 

registration has been cancelled or they have been disqualified from practising. Australia currently has too many 

variable jurisdictional requirements and greater consistency would streamline the process for practitioners. 

A requirement that re-registered practitioners attend ongoing counselling with a peer and report to registration 

bodies for a stipulated period would support national consistency, provide transparency and encourage the 

practitioner to follow a path of non-recurrence of sexual transgressions with patients. 

While practitioners should be able to apply for a reinstatement order, there must be a mechanism to automatically 

reject this if they continually re-apply when their application has been refused multiple times. 

2. Provide greater information to the public about practitioners who have been found to have engaged in professional 

misconduct involving sexual misconduct, by expanding the information required to be included on the national 

public registers 

It is important to strike the right balance between community protection and natural justice and procedural 

fairness for health professionals. Ensuring patient safety is critical, as is providing patients with the opportunity to 

make an informed choice about which health professionals they consult. This includes being able to view a 

practitioner’s regulatory history. 

The RACGP supports retaining this information on the public register when any conditions are no longer in force 

and/or if the circumstances for publication are met. 






